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Commentary on Activities

During the last 12 months significant activity has taken place to further upgrade the facilities on Church Road. The enhanced environment and a focus on making additional usage of the function room, has resulted in strong growth since the middle of the calendar year.

Significant funds have been re-invested over the course of the year to address infrastructural gaps within the building services and to enhance the general environment of the building. These investments have enabled the Club to build upon the transformational chances delivered over the last 5 to 6 years at Church Road. 

Further investments will be required in the years ahead to address outstanding issues as we strive to maximise the effectiveness of this key asset.

We would like to thank the management and staff at the clubhouse (many of whom are young playing members) who have performed so diligently over the year.

We would particularly thank those volunteers who have worked tirelessly to deliver an enhanced environment to both our members and the broader community in Malahide. In particular Gina, Karen, Orla have devoted numerous hours & the changes you have helped deliver are incredibly positive.
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